
Editor?In drawing up its recom- 
mendations the working group of 
the Royal College of Physicians was 
concerned that no unnecessary 
obstacle should limit research 

while at the same time ensuring 
that no individual would be 

harmed (September/October 94, 
pages 439-43). Much good, with a 
notable absence of any harm, has 
come from using medical records 
in large scale studies into disease 
causation as well as in smaller 

studies and reviews into patient 
management. Use of records 

among doctors is part of a long 
tradition in medicine. 

It may not be appreciated how 
serious an obstacle it would be for 

each record review to require 
ethical committee approval. A 
strict application of the view 

expressed by Mrs Stanton (see 
above) would mean that any doc- 
tor wishing to share medical 

records with another doctor out- 

side the care of an individual 

patient would be prohibited from 

doing so unless an ethics commit- 
tee first gave approval 
Mrs Stanton and her committee 

have raised the possibility of a 
custodian of records being un- 
certain over the bone fides of a 

particular investigator. In such a 

(surely rare) instance, it would be 

entirely appropriate to refer the 

request to an ethical committee for 

guidance. With regard to courtesy 
over using stored blood and urine 

samples, the practice is not funda- 

mentally different from using 
medical records. In many cases it 

would be impractical to seek 

explicit consent from donors, some 
of whom may have changed their 
address or died. 

It would be desirable if patients, 
in general, were made more aware 
of the fact that their records and 
blood samples may be used for 
research and the benefits that can 

arise, together with the strict safe- 
guards that apply. The agreement 
of the patient's doctor or the pro- 
fessional custodian of the records 

is required and the recipient of the 
information must be a professional 
person who is subject to profes- 
sional disciplinary proceedings in 
the event of a breech of confi- 

dence. 
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